
MlMUIiS

of the

COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUl

September 21, 2018

THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUl. STATE OF
HAWAII. WAS HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER. KALANA O MAUl BUILDING,
WAILUKU, HAWAII. ON FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 21, 2018, BEGINNING AT 9:00 A.M., WITH
CHAIR MICHAEL B. WHITE PRESIDING.

CHAIR WHITE: This meeting of the Maui County Council will please come to order.

Mr. Clerk, please call the roll.

ROLL CALL

PRESENT: COUNCILMEMBERS ALIKA ATAY, ELEANORA COCHRAN,
S.STACY CRIVELLO. G. RIKI HOKAMA, KELLY T. KING,
YUKI LEI K. SUGIMURA, AND CHAIR MICHAEL B. WHITE.

EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER DONALD S. GUZMAN AND

VICE-CHAIR ROBERT CARROLL.

(Councilmember Guzman was not present wtien the roll was called; however, he arrived at
9:02 a.m.)

COUNTY CLERK DENNIS A. MATEO: Mr. Chair, we have seven Members present, two
excused. Quorum is present to conduct the business of the Council.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Clerk.

For opening remarks this morning, we have Member Crivello.
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OPENING REMARKS

The opening remarks were offered by Councilmember Stacy Crivello.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Member Crivello.

Will you all please stand and join me in the Pledge of Allegiance.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Members of the Council, and others in attendance, rose and recited the Pledge of
Allegiance.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And please set your phones on silent mode, as we proceed with
the agenda.

Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chair, proceeding with ceremonial resolutions.

CEREMONIAL RESOLUTIONS

RESOLUTION

NO. 18-154

CONGRATULATING HALEAKALA RANCH FOR

BEING AWARDED THE 2018 REGIONAL

ENVIRONMENTAL STEWARDSHIP AWARD

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.

Ms. Sugimura.
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COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you.

CHAIR, IN YOUR BEHALF, I MOVE TO ADOPT THE
RESOLUTION ENTITLED "CONGRATULATING HALEAKALA

RANCH FOR BEING AWARDED THE 2018 REGIONAL

ENVIRONMENTAL STEWARDSHIP AWARD".

COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO:

SECOND.

CHAIR WHITE: We have a motion from Ms. Sugimura, and a second from Ms. Crivello.

Ms. Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you. Chair, may I ask the Clerk to read the
resolution in its entirety?

CHAIR WHITE: Certainly.

Mr. Clerk.

(The resolution was read in its entirety.)

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Clerk.

Ms. Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you. It is with great pleasure and honor I
congratulate Haleakala Ranch in your behalf, and being honored for their award, to be
awarded the 2018 Regional Environmental Stewardship Award.

Each year, the National Cattlemen Beef Association recognizes cattle producers
across the United States for their achievements. Haleakala Ranch was nominated and

selected for this award not only for their outstanding leadership and cattle operations,
but for their remarkable efforts in land stewardship and conservation.

Through community partnerships, Haleakala Ranch has accomplished many
milestones, which included watershed management, native rainforest preservation,
and recovery facilities for the endangered Nene and Geranium Arboreum.
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Haleakala Ranch continues to participate in community outreach programs, such as
Ag Fest, Upcountry Fair, and provides mentorship programs and clinics to educate our
youth like the cutting edge for the Maui High School Rodeo Youth.

After 130 years, Haleakala Ranch continues to perpetuate its deep connections and
legacy of cattle ranching, conservation and land stewardship.

This morning, we are honored to be joined by Peter Baldwin, representing the Baldwin
Family; Scott Meidell, Senior Vice President of Real Estate and Land Management;
Greg Friel, Vice President/Livestock Manager.

I also would like to just add a little comment. Chair, as I graduated from Henry Perrine
Baldwin High School, and I'd like to thank the Baldwin Family for creating this legacy
in our community. And, when you think about it, Haleakala Ranch has done all of this
with 29,000 acres, and developed in, or founded in 1988 [sic]. And they have continued
the legacy of their family. I proudly stand with you, and I hope all the Members will
support this resolution. Thank you, Chair.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Sugimura.

Members, any further discussion on this item?

Ms. King.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Thank you. Chair. I just want to add my support and appreciation
for bringing this fonward. We've been reviewing some of the watershed projects in the
Water Resources Committee. Haleakala Ranch comes up a lot as supporting them,
so I want to thank them for that.

And I've also worked closely with Scott Meidell, representing the Ranch at the
Sustainable Sciences Management Program at UH. We both served on the Advisory
Committee for that program.

But, I also wanted to thank them also for a recent upcoming affordable rental project
in, in North Kihei, and they're working really hard with that project to provide additional
access away from that neighborhood, the direct neighborhood in Kaiwahine. And that
is so appreciated. But, it just goes to show, you know, how willing they are to go out
of their way to support really good community projects. And so, I'm really happy and
honored to be part of this ceremony today. And, thank you, Haleakala Ranch.
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Ms. King.

Any further discussion?

Mr. Hokama.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, excuse me. Chairman, thank you. I also would
like to extend my congratulations to the family and the Ranch. Gee, I, to say, you
know, to recall and say I grew up in an era where ag practices was a pretty common
place on all our County islands.

But, I appreciate and, and I am just thrilled about this recognition that the Ranch and
the family is receiving about taking care of our aina, doing island ag practices to deal
with island concerns. And I just commend them for embracing how it takes to take
care of property and land on an island. And I commend them, and I wish more
properties owners would take recognition of how to do it, as we would say pono. Thank
you.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Hokama.

Mr. Guzman.

COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you. Chair. I too would like to join my colleagues in
congratulating the Haleakala Ranch. The fact that it's an entity based and founded by
ranching in our, from the land and moving forward in time, teaching our youth that an
entity can change in time and be more diverse, and be more aware of the environment
and its community is really extraordinary. And to, to really move forward in teaching
that method, that work ethic and diversification, and that a willingness to change in the
betterment of our environment is completely outstanding. So, I congratulate the Ranch
and all its facilities and the, the founding family that has started it all. Thank you.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Guzman.

Any further discussion?

Yes, Ms. Cochran.

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Chair. And, thank you for this opportunity. And,
I want to thank Mr. Meidell did, there is a Na Ala Hele Trail sort of issue that occurred
and opened up the land for us to go and do this walk and hike and retrace the steps of
this ancient trail. So, I appreciated that time to, to really get a feel and walk the land
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with him and others of the Ranch. So, I want to mahalo them for that opportunity.
Thank you.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.

Any further discussion? The Chair would just like to add that, you know, the ranching
community in the island is really a big ohana of people that are taking care of large
parcels of land in ways that, that provide stewardship in, in support of our natural
environment. And, I think there's oftentimes that they don't get as much credit as they
deserve.

And, and I know that Haleakala and the other ranches share the information on what
practices work and what practices don't. And, it's great to see the family maintaining
the property. And I know that there's probably no one in any generation that wants to
be responsible for something breaking apart in big chunks. So, I think, you know,
Haleakala Ranch is certainly one of those that is maintaining the stability of the ranch
by diversifying in ways that allow for them to continue to support the operations, and,
and keep the lands open.

And, often they are on the front lines of invasive species, you know, of the invasive
species battle. And so, I take my hat off to Haleakala Ranch, and I take my hat off to
the whole ranching community, because I think a lot of the folks in that community
spend a lot of their time and effort dealing with invasive species.

And, and of course now their focus is also changing to one where they're spending a
lot of time helping preserve the watersheds. So, we take our hat off to the family. We
take our hats off to the folks that make it happen on the ground. So, a big mahalo and
congratulations for getting the recognition that you so rightly deserve. And we wish
you all the best in your, in the national competition. Hope you succeed at that level as
well.

And with that, I'll call for the vote. All those in favor please signify by saying "aye".

AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ATAY, COCHRAN,
CRIVELLO, GUZMAN, HOKAMA, KING,
SUGIMURA, AND CHAIR WHITE.

CHAIR WHITE: Those opposed say "no".

NOES: NONE.

EXCUSED: VICE-CHAIR CARROLL.
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CHAIR WHITE; Measure passes with eight "ayes", and one "excused"; Mr. Carroll.

Ms. Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you. Chair. With your permission, I'd like to ask
Peter Baldwin, Scott Meidell and Greg Friel to present, come to the podium to present
them with a copy of the resolution, as well as some leis.

CHAIR WHITE: Certainly.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you.

CHAIR WHITE: Please join us.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you very much. At this time, I wanted to present
your resolution from the Council. And I wondered if either one or all three of you want
to say a few words? Thank you.

MR. SCOTT MEIDELL: Chair White, Members of the Council; aloha and good morning.

CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.

MR. MEIDELL: It's a real pleasure to be standing here today with Greg Friel, our Vice
President for Livestock Operations; former President and CEO of Haleakala Ranch
Company, Peter Baldwin. I'd like to acknowledge Don Young, our President and CEO;
and Jordan Jokiel, our Vice President for Land Management; neither who could be
here today. But, under the careful guidance of Don Young and the stellar efforts of
Jordan Jokiel, none of this would be possible. I'd also like acknowledge Effie Cameron;
Susie Baldwin; Kristina Lyons Lambert, who is also a Director for our company. Thank
you for your support here today, and your ongoing guidance.

I know that I speak for all of us on the Ranch team when I say that we are extremely
grateful for this very special recognition; it truly is. We are also very thankful for
continued support of our community as we work to perpetuate our 130-year legacy of
land stewardship and livestock production. Haleakala Ranch and our Maui community
have grown together for over 130 years. We are very proud of the fact that we, along
with other ranchers and farmers, help to sustain the agricultural, conservation, and
open space values that we all cherish, and that contribute to our island's unique
identity.
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The world is changing faster each year, with seemingly new challenges every day, that
threaten our identity as a community that is defined by our rich history of agriculture
and land stewardship. We can assure you that Haleakala Ranch is all in for the next
130 years and beyond to protect and preserve this very special place that we all call
home. Once again, we sincerely appreciate this honor, and thank you for your
continued support.

I think one of the greatest secrets to our success is the continuity of the family's support
that is now six generations, six generations old. We're standing, as management,
we're standing on the shoulders of those who've created the very special legacy that
we're celebrating today. So, I'm very honored to ask Peter Baldwin to come up and
say a few, say a few words on behalf of the family. But, again, my personal thanks.
And on behalf of Haleakala Ranch, we thank you for this acknowledgement.

MR. PETER BALDWIN: Thank you, Scott. Chairman White, Members of the Council, it's,
this is truly a very great honor. And, I, I grew up on the Ranch. My first memory as a
youngster was 1941, and I, I was four years old at that time. And, what I remember is
my father and mother driving from Spreckelsville Beach, up the mountain to our home
in Kula. And, that was December 7, 1941. And what I remember about it, I was four
years old, was the fear that was exhibited in their demeanor; and that goes back a long
ways.

I'm very proud of my grandfather. The Stewardship Award application spans about 90
years. And, I'll speak briefly to the first significant event, and that was my grandfather
meeting with the Secretary of the Interior and, and working out an exchange to give
Haleakala Crater, which was owned by Haleakala Ranch, to the Federal government
to be used as a national park. And that was the beginning of this 90-year span of
continuing stewardship. And, that's something that I'm very proud of, our family is very
proud of, and all of the leadership that the Ranch is pleased with. And, thank you for
having us, and thank you for the award.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Chair.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much for joining us today.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Chair.

CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. King.



Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
September 21, 2018
Page 9

COUNCILMEMBER KING; Thank you. I just wanted to mention that I think that was a
beautiful speech and a little bit of a teaser. And, I don't know if folks know that John
Harrisson, who is a friend of mine who works at MEDB just published a book about
Mr. Baldwin. So, there are many more stories in the book and I'm looking fonward to
reading that.

CHAIR WHITE: Good. Well, we'll all look forward to that.

Thank you very much for being here this morning.

Mr. Clerk.

RESOLUTION

NO. 18-155

RECOGNIZING THE MONTH OF SEPTEMBER

AS NATIONAL SUICIDE PREVENTION

AWARENESS MONTH IN MAUI COUNTY

CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you. Chair.

I  MOVE TO ADOPT THE RESOLUTION ENTITLED

"RECOGNIZING THE MONTH OF SEPTEMBER AS NATIONAL

SUICIDE PREVENTION AWARENESS MONTH IN MAUI

COUNTY".

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN:

SECOND.

CHAIR WHITE: We have a motion from Ms. Sugimura, and a second from Ms. Cochran.

Ms. Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you, Chair. May I request that the Clerk read the
resolution in its entirety?
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CHAIR WHITE: Certainly.

Mr. Clerk.

(The resolution was read in its entirety.)

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Clerk.

Ms. Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you. Chair. I think that, I want to ask the Members
for their support for this resolution. And, I think it's a subject that is important for us to
talk about and to recognize.

I think that in our lifetime many of us have experienced or heard of a person passing
with this, these kinds of circumstances. I will share with you that at age 17, long, long
time ago in 1970, my dad took his life. And, from that day forward it was a difficult time
for our family. And, we did not have the kinds of services available today provided by
Department of Health or Danielle Bergan from Mental Health America of Hawaii. And,
it was really hard for my family. So, I stand to, I stand with this resolution in support of
it as, from a personal perspective.

But, I also know that there are a lot of people out there who may need to be heard or
who may want to reach out, and that there are services available. It may take also
something as simple as reaching out and saying, "How are you doing? Do you need
some help"? And, maybe it's that personal touch that will make a difference. But,
thank you very much for allowing me to do this resolution. Thank you. Chair.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Sugimura.

Members, any further discussion on this item?

Mr. Atay.

COUNCILMEMBER ATAY: Thank you. Chair. I fully support this resolution. My past
experience has been in this arena; several years carrying a pager to respond to teen
suicide attempts. I think this recognition and request to the community and the families
to be more aware of the cycle of suicide, have a better understanding of the cycle, and
be more aware and supportive, I think we'll get a stronger community. So, I fully
support this resolution.
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Atay.

Any further discussion?

Ms. Cochran.

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Chair. And, I wholeheartedly support this. We
need to continuously bring more awareness, the fact that this does exist as read by the
Clerk, this taboo type of subject. But, you know, we can't just ignore it, sweep it under
the rug; it's something that has to be faced and spoken about.

And the services, the services such as Ms. Bergan is providing. I remember couple
budgets ago, she came in and she picked up, you know, trying to raise the phoenix out
of the ashes type of thing from this organization. And, we really questioned them really
hard, like, what happened and what have you been doing? And, and we eked out a
little bit of money. You know, she continues to grow this organization, so I applaud her
for that. And, and more so now hopefully moving into the future, we understand this is
a dire need, a critical need for this community.

And for us, this Council, this body, to continue to fund it and perhaps, you know, more
so, so they can reach out more; especially to the island of Molokai, as we hear five
times higher the rate than the rest of the State, which I have been hearing because
many families that I know personally, and I'm sure Ms. Crivello have had numerous,
you know, funerals. One month, there was three every weekend and that's such a sad,
sad, sad fact. So, yep, wholeheartedly support this and want to see the awareness
and support continue to grow for these efforts. Thank you. Chair.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Cochran.

Any further discussion?

Seeing none, I think I find these statistics very startling. And as a father, I can't imagine
how it would feel to lose a child to suicide. Because you're, you're left asking yourself,
"Was there something that I missed? Was there something that I could have done
better?"

I'm also wondering whether with social media, this problem is exacerbated or maybe
in some cases people are able to reach out a little bit more. But, I, you know, I think
we all are aware that social media has its benefits, but it also has its challenges. And
so, I want to commend those of you who take the time and put in the effort to assist
the families and the individuals who are contemplating suicide. And, and of course,
you're left picking up the pieces if, if you're not successful in stopping the action. So,
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that takes strength that I don't have. And, I'm just very thankful that people such as
yourselves do have those talents and capacities.

So, thank you very much. Member Sugimura for bringing this forward. And, I think it's
a very important topic, and one that certainly deserves the attention.

With that, I'll call for the vote. All those in favor please signify by saying "aye".

AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ATAY, COCHRAN,
CRIVELLO, GUZMAN, HOKAMA, KING,
SUGIMURA, AND CHAIR WHITE.

CHAIR WHITE: Those opposed say "no".

NOES: NONE.

EXCUSED: VICE-CHAIR CARROLL.

CHAIR WHITE: Measure passes with eight "ayes", one "excused"; that's Mr. Carroll.

Ms. Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you. With your permission I'd like to call Danielle
Bergan from Mental Health America of Hawaii, and Dr. Adam Coles, Co-Chair of the
Prevent Suicide Maui County Task Force. He's also from the Department of Health. I
wonder if he could come down, so I can present them with their certificate, and I've
already gave them their leis. But, would you come down?

CHAIR WHITE: Please come join us.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, I wanted to, I wanted to present to you this resolution
from us. And, if you would like to say a few words regarding this.

MS. DANIELLE BERGAN: Thank you so much. And, good morning. Chair and
Councilmembers. As you know, I'm Danielle Bergan, Community Coordinator of
Mental Health America of Hawaii. And this is a, this is a great awareness. Here we
are, leaders of our community. I have members out here of, some of which are
instructors for Youth Suicide and Bullying Prevention, which we're now bringing into
the schools, and other support members from members of the, our Task Force, MEO,
which is a huge part of it, with the programs that they provide as well joining us in their
youth.
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We're just now getting our, after much discussion with some of the DOE principals and
behavioral health therapists that work in the schools, we're bringing our youth suicide
and bullying prevention training Into the intermediate schools and to the, into the high
schools to share. We have at least four scheduled right now for this quarter.

We just recently trained 13 more instructors, besides the seven active instructors that
we have. And our goal is to get into as many schools as possible to raise awareness
to speak to the youth, and to let the youth know that they can be a part of this
prevention. They can be a part of the solution.

As what we do in this training is coming in and discussing the problems of bullying,
raising awareness, the definitions of it, teaching them how to better resolve it. And
though bullying is not a casual effect for suicide, and let me repeat that, it does not
cause suicide; it heightens the risk factor for it. .

And when we transfer into the suicide prevention part of the training, we teach the
youth that are there about listen, ask and tell. We tell them the warning signs, we teach
them the warning signs, we get them to recognize it, we teach them to listen to these
signs, and then to ask that hard question of their friends or their family members, "are
you thinking of killing yourself? It will not increase the risk of them doing it. If anything,
it will give them an outlet to finally say they need help.

We're here to save lives, you know. This is, as you said, Councilmember Chair, it's
just these statistics are staggering. So, we're doing the best we could with the help of
the agencies that are all just a part of it, the solution. It's not just Mental Health
America, but we can't do it on my own, on our own. I'm the only person that works in
the office. I need the volunteers. I need the instructors that we have. They're
wonderful, wonderful people that take time out of their day to come work with us to
work with these youth and to work adults. And, I can happily say that just in the first
quarter of our new County grant, that we have trained over 300 people in that short
amount of time; adults and children. So, thank you very much.

And, I'd like to introduce Dr. Adam Coles, who is the Co-Chair with myself and Aris
Banaag and Jeny Bissell, who couldn't be here today, of the Prevent Suicide Maui
Task Force to say a few words.

DR. ADAM COLES: Thank you, Mr. Chairman and Councilmembers. I really appreciate your
recognition and sharing your stories, and your experience helping folks who have
coped with suicidal thoughts and other mental health problems. My, I think my short
remarks will be kind of as some call to action, but also some good news, I think, too.
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First, I want to, I just want to say that I, in, in training, when I was a resident, suicidality,
suicidal thoughts and behavior, were taught as a symptom, you know, as one of a list
of things, you know, you have to explore and ask about as a physician.

But, I want to recognize suicide as a disease, a disease process that's fatal. And if we
shift our thinking toward that, I think we can, we can move forward with a kind of public
health idea of it as a, as a disease that has risk factors, that has preventative factors,
and that can be conquered; like polio, like small pox, we can beat it. And there are
things that work.

And I want to recognize our colleagues at MEO, especially, because they do what we
would call in my business primary prevention. They work with youth who are sort of at
risk, and, and include them in activities and programs that prevent this kind of thing
from happening. And, I think that that's actually really the most effective thing, is to
prevent this from happening in the first place. So, I really want to thank the folks at
MEO for the work they do.

And the good news, I think, is that Maui, despite, you know, our mental health
resources being short in many ways, the collaboration on this island, in this County,
including our neighbor-islands is, is at a such a high level; higher than anywhere else
I've worked, even in a previous career. I didn't come to medicine right away. I had,
did some other things. But, I find that the, everyone I work with clinicians, therapists,
volunteers, all really want to work together on this problem. And this, Maui is an
example, I think, to the rest of the State. We've heard that from folks on Kauai, on
Oahu, the Big Island, that Maui, you guys seem to talk to each other and collaborate
really well. And I think that's a strength that we have. So, I just wanted to recognize
that, that we have going for us.

I'm the Clinical Director of the Maui Family Guidance Center for the Child and
Adolescent Mental Health Division, so a lot of times folks come to us having already
something going on. And, I think that's why I stepped out and really wanted to get into
the Task Force, so that we could work on primary prevention measures. And I want to
thank the State Department of Health for letting me be a community psychiatrist, and
not just kind of sit in my office and see people when they come and ask for help. We
need to be out. So, I really appreciate the Council's recognition of this problem. And
we can, we can beat it. Thank you.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. Thank you so much for joining us here this morning.

Mr. Clerk.
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COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chair, for the record, RESOLUTION 18-155.

Proceeding with the presentation on testimony on agenda items. We have established
limited interactive communication that enables individuals from Hana, Lanai, and
Molokai, to provide testimony from our District Offices.

Individuals who wish to offer testimony from our District Offices should now sign up
with the District Office staff. Individuals who wish to offer testimony in the chamber,
please sign up at the desk located in the eighth-floor lobby just outside the chamber
door. Testimony at all locations is limited to the items listed on today's agenda. And
pursuant to the Rules of the Council, each testifier is allowed to testify for up to three
minutes, with one minute to conclude if requested.

And, when testifying, please state your name and the name of any organization you
represent.

Hana Office, please identify yourself and introduce your first testifier.

(Councilmember King was excused from the meeting at 9:46 a.m.)

MS. DAWN LONG: Good morning. This is Dawn Lono at the Hana Office, and there is no
one waiting to testify.

COUNTY CLERK: Thank you.

Lanai Office, please identify yourself and introduce your first testifier.

MS. DENISE FERNANDEZ: Good morning. This is Denise Fernandez at the Lanai Office,
and there is no one waiting to testify.

COUNTY CLERK: Thank you.

Molokai Office, please identify yourself and introduce your first testifier.

MS. ELLA ALCON: Good morning. Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai, and there is no one
here waiting to testify.
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COUNTY CLERK: Thank you.

Mr. Chair, we have four individuals who have signed up to provide testimony in the
Council chamber. The first individual to testify is Lisa Morrison, Hawaii public school
teacher, testifying on Committee Report [sic] 18-329, on behalf of HSTA, Hawaii State
Teachers Association.

PRESENTATION OF WRITTEN OR ORAL TESTIMONY

MS. LISA MORRISON. HAWAII STATE TEACHERS ASSOCIATION (testifvina on Countv
Communication No. 18-329):

Aloha, Honorable Chair White and Councilmembers. I'm Lisa Morrison. I'm a teacher
at Maui Waena Intermediate School in Kahului, and I'm the Vice President of the Maui
Chapter of the Hawaii State Teachers Association. I've come on behalf of teachers
who cannot attend at this time. I agreed to take a personal day to come speak about
this issue because it's so important to me and to all of us working with Hawaii's keiki.

I support the call for an audit of the Hawaii Department of Education for many but not
all of the reasons that are given in the resolution before you today. I support the
transparency of it, and improvement in allocations and expenditures within the
Department. But, an audit won't be enough.

In real dollars, the amount that Hawaii spends on education per student is average
when compared to other states. But the Department of Education has to do business
in Hawaii; an expensive place. And when you adjust for the cost of living, we fall to
45^'^ in the nation in per pupil spending. You can't overcome it unless you put more
money into the system. And, the private schools here get that, so they spend two to
three times more per student. And I know some people will say, well that's private
school so you can't compare. But, the problem is when you're saying that, in essence
you're saying some keiki deserve it, only those whose parents can afford it.

(Councilmember King returned to the meeting at 9:48 a.m.)

MS. MORRISON: Our State Constitution does not guarantee a quality education in Hawaii,
as claimed in this resolution. We're providing an education, but we need to improve
the quality. And we're going to have to invest in our keiki to do it. Our students deserve
small class sizes, so they can get individual attention to their needs. To provide that,
we need more classrooms; safe and comfortable classrooms, and well qualified
teachers in those classes.
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I brought a stack of photos that I took before the Board of Education just two weeks
ago. These are accomplished dedicated teachers who once taught here but left
because they couldn't afford to stay. We don't have a shortage of teachers who want
to come teach Hawaii's keiki; we have a shortage of funding and resources to keep
them here.

And let me conclude by mentioning, the misinformation I've heard concerning the
Constitutional amendment that's on the ballot; of course, it's not exacting in its
language because it has to remain flexible enough to be in our Constitution for decades
to come. It is the actual tax legislation that would implement a surcharge for which
we'll need all of your concern and your lobbying of legislators to get it right. And, we'll
look for your help once the amendment passes. The word investment is specific, or
else it wouldn't be needed. I've heard misleading statements that the tax would be on
the home I own and live in, but that's incorrect. If that were the case, the amendment
would simply say real property.

The idea that it steals from the counties and what you're currently collecting is not true.
It specifically says, surcharge. And that would be on top of what the counties collect
for themselves. 36 other states do this, and we can figure it out. It's workable and our
keiki deserve it. Thank you very much.

Do I have more time? If I do I would like to conclude.

CHAIR WHITE: Nothat-

MS. MORRISON: No?

CHAIR WHITE: No you've used up your time, but thank you for being here this morning.

Members, any need for clarification? Seeing none, thank you for being here this
morning.

MS. MORRISON: Thank you.

CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Robert Ferreira, Kaupo Ranch Manager, testifying on
County Communication 18-327. To be followed by Linda Clark.


